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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S PEN 
“There is no I in TEAM and that’s what makes this club so wonderful.” 

 
Hi everyone! 

  
I hope you are enjoying your summer.  Even though the club 
isn't officially meeting, we have been very busy since the In-
stallation and Awards Dinner.  We presented scholarships to 
four Cherokee graduates.  We distributed over $9,000 to vari-
ous charities.  We held our yard sale and netted over 
$1,200.  We had a fun night at Hammer and Stain in Medford 
creating some beautiful wood pieces.  The Book Club met to 
discuss Luckiest Girl Alive by Jessica Knoll.  A group went to 
see the new Elvis movie in June followed by dinner.  We had a 
super fun Game Night on July 15 at Genni Fardella's house, and are planning a night at 
Ronald MacDonald House on July 30.  Plus our walking groups continue to beat the paths 
every week. 

  
After the Installation and Awards Dinner, a few members offered to donate their 5-year and 
10-year anniversary pins since they now have 10-year or 15-year pins.  I think this is a won-
derful idea.  I actually would like to have the more seasoned club member pass their pin di-
rectly to the new recipient.  So if you have an anniversary pin sitting in a jewelry box col-
lecting dust and would like to pass it along, please contact our Membership Chairwoman An-
drea Hearing (Andrea@marltonwomansclub.com).   

During July, I will be distributing a survey to all club members asking for your honest feed-
back and ideas.  I would appreciate you taking 10 minutes to complete it and return it to 
me.  I want to hear your suggestions on ways to make our club even better than it is.  I have a 
new email address (Linda@marltonwomansclub.com) so feel free to drop me an email or call 
or text me any time.  I will also be meeting with our Committee Chairwomen to discuss fu-
ture committee activities.   

Since the Gibson House has its summer concert series every 
Monday during August, our next General Meeting 
is TUESDAY, AUGUST 23 at 7 PM.  Bring your own snacks and 
come hear about all the fun planned for the upcoming 
months! 
 
Linda  
linda@marltonwomansclub.com  
(609) 636-9797 cell/text 
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PATCHWORK   
 

“Love, Loyalty, Friendship: The Bonds of 

Volunteerism” 

Shirley Holly, NJSFWC President 

Sunday Worship 

 

8:00 am (Fellowship Hall) 
8:30 am (Sanctuary)               

11:00 am (Sanctuary) 
11:00 am New Creation 

(Commons) 

 

Sunday School for all ages 

9:30 am 

9:30 am 

 

“The Patchwork” is published 

monthly by the Marlton Wom-

an’s Club.  Deadline: the first of 

the month. For questions please 

contact: 

 

Editor Jan Martin 

fromjan2@gmail.com 

Club Meetings 
We meet on the fourth 

Monday of the month 

August-May (no meeting 

in December).  

 

Time 

6:30 pm Gather 

7:00 pm: General Meeting  

 

Place  

The Gibson House 

535 E. Main Street 

Marlton, New Jersey 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday, Aug. 23 

7:00 p.m. 

Gibson House 

MARLTON  

WOMAN’S CLUB 
P.O. Box 84 

Marlton, NJ 08053 
 

President: Linda Magee 
Linda@marltonwomansclub.com 

(609) 636-9797 cell 
 

 

 

 

General Meeting 

Tuesday, Aug. 23 
 

Gibson House  

7:00 p.m. Meeting 

(gather 6:30 p.m., bring 

own beverages or snacks) 

mailto:Andrea@marltonwomansclub.com
mailto:Linda@marltonwomansclub.com
mailto:linda@marltonwomansclub.com
http://www.marltonwomansclub.com
mailto:fromjan2@gmail.com
mailto:LisaLevin445@gmail.com
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 Corresponding Secretary 

It’s the most wonderful time of the year to visit 
the MWC post office mailbox.  It has been over-
flowing with letters and notes of thanks and sin-
cere appreciation for the monetary donations that 
our club has been working tirelessly all year to 
raise funds to help those in need in our communi-
ty. These expressions of gratitude include the 22 
organizations and charities that were voted on by 
our membership and the four recipients of the 
Joanne Lotierzo Memorial Scholarship as well as 
the middle school students who received the 
Math honor awards at their graduation.  A binder 
of all this heart-warming gratitude will be on dis-
play at our next few general meetings.  It will re-
mind you that our hard-work and core mission is 
so vital to so many!  

Our MWC has also sent a thank you letter to Eliza-
beth Chatel, the Mary Kay cosmetics rep who very 
generously donated $60 to our club in apprecia-
tion for orders from several members who attend-
ed her virtual spa night. Thank you to Amy Ettelson 
and Val Pelerin for arranging this fun fundraiser!  
 

  
 
  

Treasurer 
 

At our May meeting, members voted on groups 
to receive end of the year donations as we 
closed out our fiscal year June 30. Ballots were 
distributed at the meeting. Charities needed a 
minimum of three (3) votes to receive a dona-
tion and members could vote for up to 10 organ-
izations. Donations were made to 22 different 
organizations. 
 
Contact: Barbara Greco  
bgreco8814@aol.com  ~ (917) 225-3324 cell 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Garden District 

We warmly welcome Marie diMatties as our 
NJSFWC Garden District Vice President (email 
medimatties@gmail.com).   

 

Second Vice President 
  
A reminder that, although our club year begins in 
August, current chairwomen will remain in place 
until January 1 per our revised Bylaws. Signups and 
request for chairwomen confirmation will be held 
in November per the new Bylaws. Chairwomen: 
please meet with your committee during the sum-
mer, an important time of planning.  
 
In the fall, individuals will work together on the 
reporting forms due in December and transition 
incoming chairwomen for the new year. I will send 
a list of who is on each committee to everyone. 
 
A BIG thank  you to those who have stepped up to 
help lead or co-lead committees this year: 
 

• Civic Engagement and Outreach — Kathleen 
Somers, joining Amy Ettelson 

• Arts & Culture — Mindi Carleton 

• Environment — Val Pelerin and Genni Fardella 

• Membership—Mindi Carleton, joining Andrea 
Hearing 

 
 Contact: Arleen Prusienski  
arleenp11@verizon.net   ~  (609) 306-0241 cell 

 

mailto:bgreco8814@aol.com
mailto:medimatties@gmail.com
mailto:arleenp11@verizon.net
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Special State Project 2022-2024 

The Emmanuel Cancer Foundation 
 

At the 2022 NJSFWC Convention in Atlantic City, 
the new Special State Project for 2022-2024 was 
unveiled: The Emmanuel Cancer Foundation (ECF).  
 
ECF provides New Jersey families facing the crisis 
of pediatric cancer a place to turn for comfort and 
support through professional in-home counseling 
and a uniquely tailored package of assistance – all 
free of charge. Each year, ECF helps hundreds of 
families in New Jersey with a free package of sup-
port services. They assist any New Jersey family 
with a child who has cancer ages 0-18, regardless 
of race, creed, socioeconomic status, or any other 
demographic restriction. They continue helping the 
families for as long as they need it, whether it be 
one month or 10 years. There are no applications, 
forms, or other red tape for a family to deal with – 
they strive to make the delivery of services as quick 
and seamless as possible.  To date, ECF has assisted 
over 2,000 families. This project replaces the Spe-
cial State Project for 2020-2022 Operation Chillout.  
 
Contact: Michele Fleming-Waters 
ewaters13@verizon.net  ~  (609) 707-1257 
 
To learn more visit: www.emmanuelcancer.org 

Legislation Committee 

Many thanks to Pat Fusco for her MANY years of 
service as MWC’s Legislation Committee chair – 
she’s left big shoes to fill!  I hope to continue her 
practice of consistently finding interesting and rele-
vant news to share with you, and to come up with 
ways we can all participate in the process of being 
caring, thoughtful American citizens. 
 
This May, GFWC joined the National Task Force to 
End Sexual and Domestic Violence (NTF), a group of 
180 organizations nationwide, to urge Congress to 
fully fund the Violence Against Women Act (VAWA) 
and the Family Violence Prevention and Services 
Act programs, and to provide sustainable funding 
for Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) programs, includ-
ing a tribal funding stream. House and Senate Ap-
propriations Committees plan to markup the FY 
2023 appropriations bills in June, ahead of the July 
4 congressional recess. New Jersey organizations 
joining GWFC in signing this letter were A Partner-
ship for Change, Dina’s Hope, New Jersey Coalition 
to End Domestic Violence, and Rompiendo el Si-
lencio, Casa de Amor, Inc.  To read this letter or for 
information on other legislative actions of interest 
to the causes GFWC supports, visit www.GFWC.org; 
Legislative Action Center. 
 

Contact: Sue Gaskill 
Gaskill_susan@yahoo.com ~ (856) 979-8595 cell 

Save The Date 

 
FALL BINGO 

Sunday, October 2, 2022 
Indian Spring Country Club 

Donations collected for Providence House and 
Covenant House  

Ongoing Collections  

 
 Spare Change (Heifer) 

 Gently used or new bras (Free the Girls) 

 Sanitary napkins (I Support the Girls) 

 Coats and clothing (Little Hands, Little Feet) 

 Children’s books (Little Hands, Little Feet) 

 Greeting cards, new or used (St. Jude Ranch) 

 Used clean mascara wands (Environment) 

 Gently used shoes (Environment) 

 Dr. Seuss books (Education & Libraries) 

 Towels and Washcloths (Providence House) 

 

 

http://www.emmanuelcancer.org
mailto:ewaters13@verizon.net
https://www.emmanuelcancer.org/
http://www.GFWC.org
mailto:gaskill_susan@yahoo.com
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 Yard sale pictures here 
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It was another successful yard sale! Bargains and 
treasures galore, gorgeous weather, good times, 

and raising over $1,400 to give away. 

Fabulous Fall Events 
Evesham Harvest Fest 
Saturday, September 24 
10:00 am to 4:30 p.m. 
- Selling chocolate bars to 
raise money for veterans 
organizations 
- Hand out info to women 
about October Open House 
 
Friends Helping Friends 
Sale: Wednesday, Oct. 19 
- Coupon is $5 for 20% dis-
count or more at Boscov’s 
- Presale date in September 
- Raise funds for Emmanuel  
Cancer Foundation Special State Project (see page 3). 

Federation Secretary 
The Marlton Woman’s Club welcomes our new 
NJSFWC President Shirley Holly!  Her new theme is 
“Love, Loyalty, Friendship - The Bonds of Volunteer-
ism.”  Shirley personally chose our new NJSFWC Special 
State Project for the two years to be Emmanuel Cancer 
Foundation (ECF). This non-profit has been close to 
Shirley’s heart for many years.  She has been active in 
volunteering with this amazing charity. 
 

The next NJSFWC Garden District Council Meeting will 
be Thursday, Sept. 15th in the evening.   More details 
to follow.  
  
The GFWC Annual Convention was held in June at New 
Orleans, LA. Jan Hanson, outgoing GFWC New Jersey 
President, gave the thought for the day and focused on 
how GFWC clubwomen have been able to adapt their 
activities to continue serving their communities 
throughout the pandemic with grace and good humor. 
She humorously noted that, on Zoom, “your pants and 
top don’t have to match, and shoes are optional.”   
 
In a joint project with our Education and Libraries Com-
mittee, members are collecting school supplies for 
ECF.  See page 9 for more information.   
 
Contact: Lisa Levin 
LisaLevin445@gmail.com  ~  (609) 304-5825 

Yard Sale Success 
We had beautiful weather and a great group of 
members to stage our Yard Sale at Genni Fardella’s 
house on Saturday, June 18. Many members stayed 
from 7 am-close. Thank you to all who donated, 
dropped off items, put up/collected/made signs, 
posted on Facebook, arranged goods, and boxed it 
up at the end. We are so proud of our members 
and their hard work! 

 
Every year, we start with nothing, and every year 
we get more and more stuff! Jeffrey Price took 
some photos and will share them soon, but here is 
the breakdown: 
 
 Approx. $4,000 value in donated goods 
 Approx. $1,000 value of leftovers (all boxed in 

Genni’s garage) 
 Yard Sale profit: $1,185, our biggest yet! Wow. 
 Bargain Thrift, same outfit that picked up our 

clothing drive last year, purchased what was 
left. We earned .20 per lb. for 1,388 lbs., or an 
additional $268.80. 

 Grand Total: $1,473.80! 
 
MANY thanks to Michele Fleming-Waters, Sue 
Price, Val Pelerin and Genni’s hubby Sal for helping 
load the truck with leftovers. 

 

mailto:lisalevin445@gmail.com
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Remember to use Amazon Smile when ordering 
from Amazon and select “Marlton Woman’s 
Club” for a donation to the club 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  Membership 

 

Welcome Back 
The Marlton Woman's Club is happy to welcome 
back to the club Sharon Yesner. Sharon was able 
to join us at the Awards Dinner, yard sale, and the 
Elvis movie outing. Sharon lives in Maple Shade 
and works at United Methodist Communities of 
Pitman.  
 
Fall Open House 
Invite friends, colleagues and women from Har-
vest Fest to our October Open House at our Gen-
eral Meeting Monday, Oct. 24th.  Meet club mem-
bers, learn about upcoming projects and get con-
nected. We will welcome a guest speaker from our 
Special State Project Emmanuel Cancer Founda-
tion in October.  
   
Keep it up 
Keep sharing the great work of the Marlton Wom-
an’s Club and inviting friends! A personal invita-
tion continues to be the most effective way of in-
troducing a prospective new member.  
 
Our History 
During the summer, Sandy Ellis will be hosting a 
meeting to gather history from our members on 
the Marlton Woman’s Club. If you would like to be 
part of that group, please contact Sandy at (609) 
654-1088 or sandy.ellis30@gmail.com.  
 
Contact: Andrea Hearing  ~  (609) 304-6521 cell 

andrea@marltonwomansclub.com  
 

mailto:sandy.ellis30@gmail.com
mailto:andrea@marltonwomansclub.com
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Health and Wellness                                 

Happy Summer, ladies! I’m pleased to be the new 
Health and Wellness Chair, and hope I can continue 
the great example Linda set as the first chairwoman 
of this revamped committee. My goal for the next 
two years is to help MWC members practice self-
care, so we can be physically and emotionally strong 
when we get out there and do what we do.   
 
On June 4th, quite a few club members participated 
in the very successful Relay for Life – many thanks to 
Meryl and the rest of the Relay planners for another 
meaningful, inspiring, and fun event to benefit the 
American Cancer Society. MWC’s team, Sweet Chari-
ty, met our $3,000 fundraising goal – well done, la-
dies!!  
 
It looks like NJSFWC stole our Weight Loss Challenge 
idea… and may have made it better!  In honor of the 
NJSFWC’s 130th anniversary in 2024, President 
Shirley Holley has challenged each committee to 
come up with a “130 Challenge.” The Health and 
Wellness Challenge is for our entire club to lose a 
combined 130 pounds over the two-year period of 
2022-24. I will be thinking about the best way for 
MWC to rise to that challenge and hope to have a 
coherent plan assembled in time for our August 23 
General Meeting.  I will also be calling a meeting of 
our committee members over the summer, so we 
can share ideas. 
 
Meanwhile, the MWC Walking Clubs will continue – 
please let me know if you want to be on the text 
thread that goes out Monday and Thursday nights 
for the Tuesday and Friday walkers (we like to know 
who’s coming as we sometimes vary our time and 
location), and let Linda Magee know if you want to 
receive texts for the Wednesday night walks. We 
welcome new walkers! 
 
Looking forward to getting healthy with you! 

Contact: Sue Gaskill 
Gaskill_susan@yahoo.com ~ (856) 979-8595 cell 

   Arts Performing 

There is a wide range of events to see and hear in 
our area for the Summer of 2022. 
 
 Looking to experience a concert? Broadway 

Theatre of Pitman has live music to suit all 
tastes, tribute artists from Neil Diamond to Jimi 
Hendrix. www.thebroadwaytheatre.org. 

 
 For opera, visit www.bohemeopera.com This 

Ewing, NJ enterprise puts on accessible oper-
atic performances in and around Ewing.  Their 
website has a wonderful “Who’s Afraid of 
Opera” series that introduces the viewer to 
different parts of operas. Right now you can 
learn all about the chorus. 

 
 There will be a summer concert series at the 

"Great Lawn" at Connolly Park in Voorhees 
(605 Centennial Boulevard). Doors open at 6:30 
p.m.; concerts start 7:30 p.m.  Food Trucks and 
a Beer Garden may be offered.  Free admis-
sion/free parking: July 22nd Shine On (Pink 
Floyd Tribute Band); August 11th The BeaT 
Tells (Beatles Tribute Band). 

 
Contact: Valerie Pelerin 
val.pelerin@gmail.com  856-906-2031 cell & text 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Summer Social News:  

Some members recently enjoyed seeing the movie 
“Elvis” and grabbing a bite to eat afterwards. 

mailto:gaskill_susan@yahoo.com
http://www.thebroadwaytheatre.org
http://www.bohemeopera.com
mailto:val.pelerin@gmail.com
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  Programs  

Our October guest speaker 
will be from our Special State 
Project Emmanuel Cancer 
Foundation. We are looking 
forward to learning more 
about this wonderful NJSFWC 
Special State Project.  
 
Later in the fall, we hope to have a speaker from 
Covenant House or Providence House.   

 
Contact: Lisa Levin 
lisalevin445@gmail.com  ~  (856) 577-6936 cell 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Advocates for Children  

  

Ronald McDonald House 
Collecting pull tabs 

Saturday, July 30 (6:30-7:30 pm): Ronald 
McDonald House Activity Night. Sign up below 
by Friday, July 22nd, if you will be attending.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/

tabs/5317ed807a0ccee2-family 

St Jude's Ranch for Children 
Greeting cards, except Hallmark, American 
Greeting, & Disney. Donate with or without en-
velopes, as well as the front of used cards. 
  

P.A.L.S. (Peace A Learned Solution) 
Arts and crafts supplies, non-holiday, gen-
der neutral wrapping paper, wrapped 
snacks, 6" stuffed animals, 12-15" stuffed 
animals 
 

 Little Hands, Little Feet  
Clothes for at risk youth, sizes newborn to 16 
and NEW: books for all age children 
 
 
Contact: Jane Fischer 
jpef357@gmail.com  ~  (856) 397-2748 
  

  Community Spotlight 
 

The Evesham Police invite you to a Women's Self 
Defense and Safety Awareness Course. The event 
will be held at The Gibson House Community Cen-
ter on August 18th from 6:00-8:00 PM. Officer 
Rich Hernandez is a 22-year veteran of the Eve-
sham Police Department and a lead Police Training 
Commission Certified Instructor for the State of 
New Jersey in Defensive Tactics. Sign up now at 
Hernandezr@eveshampd.org.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
  

Committee Chairwomen Meeting 

Monday, July 25th (6:30 pm) 

In preparation for our August General Meeting on 

Aug. 23, committee chairwomen are invited to a 

dinner meeting at president Linda Magee’s home 

to share ideas and learn about each committee’s 

plans and activities for the coming year.   

The meeting will be Monday, July 25th at 6:30 

p.m. Weather permitting, it will be outside. Please 

let Linda know if you can attend.   

Linda Magee 

linda@marltonwomansclub.com 

(609) 636-9797 cell 

mailto:lisalevin445@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/tabs/5317ed807a0ccee2-family
https://www.signupgenius.com/tabs/5317ed807a0ccee2-family
mailto:jpef357@gmail.com
mailto:hernandezr@eveshampd.org
mailto:linda@marltonwomansclub.com
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Special Meeting Dates 

 
 The August General Meeting will be TUESDAY, 

Aug. 23 (moved from Aug. 22) since the Gib-
son House is having summer concerts inside 
every Monday during July and August. 

 
 The Sept. Board Meeting will be Monday, 

Sept. 12 (moved from 9/19) due to General 
Meeting moving to 9/19 

 
 The Sept. General Meeting will be Monday, 

Sept. 19 due to the religious holiday Rosh 
Hashanah on the 4th Monday of the month. 

 Communications 

The transition to our club’s Google Workspace 
continues, as our web team learns its features. 
This site is no charge for nonprofits and offers a 
central storage location for information using the 
Google platform. It’s exciting! A huge thanks to 
Andrea Hearing and Linda Magee for working with 
this launch as webmasters. Thank you for your 
patience during this transition.  
 
Please note new email for Jan Martin: 
jan@marltonwomansclub.com (copy 
fromjan2@gmail.com if you would as well) 
 
Contact: Jan Martin   ~  (630) 750-7622 cell 
jan@marltonwomansclub.com. 
  

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Baylee Lafferty ······························· August 10 
Roberta Calabria ···························· August 19 

 
 

  

 
  

  Civic Engagement and Outreach  

 

 Heifer -  Please continue to donate what you 

can, even spare change, for the Heifer Project. 

 

 Free the Girls - Donate those new and gently 

used bras and help free girls from sex traffick-

ing.  Call or text Amy for a pick up.  

 

 I Support the Girls - Please donate sanitary nap-
kins, you can bring them to the general meeting.  
Napkins can be found at the Dollar Store. You 
are helping women and young girls go to work 
and school.  

 
Contacts:  
Amy Ettelson  ~ (610) 322-0994 
amyspapertreasures@gmail.com 
 
Arleen Prusienski  ~  (609) 306-0241 
arleenp11@verizon.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jan@marltonwomansclub.com
mailto:fromjan2@gmail.com
mailto:jan@marltonwomansclub.com
http://www.heifer.org
http://www.freethegirls.org
http://www.isupportthegirls.org
mailto:amyspapertreasures@gmail.com
mailto:arleenp11@verizon.net
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Marlton Woman’s Club Sponsors 

 “The Magic of Sharks” 

  
On Wednesday, July 20, the Marlton Woman's Club 
is proud to present a sponsored event, The Magic of 
Sharks at 6:30 p.m. This shark themed magic show 
from Steve Woyce will be held in the Evesham 
Township Courtroom, which is in the same building 
as the Evesham Public Library. Registration required.  
The Magic of Sharks is a 45-minute magic show that 
is both educational and entertaining. The audience 
will help Magician Steve Woyce make the magic 
happen and learn amazing shark facts in this high-
energy comedy magic show.  Best for ages 4–10, but 
perfect for the whole family.  Register all children in 
attendance. 

What a haul for Booksmiles! This past May the Marl-
ton Woman’s Club collected ALL these books for 
Booksmiles, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit that promotes lit-
eracy and the joy of reading by giving books to chil-
dren throughout Philadelphia and New Jersey.  
 

Joint Project: School Supplies Donation 

Sales! Sales! Sales! School supply sales coming soon 
to your local stores!! As  discussed at our May 
meeting, we are collecting school supplies for local 
schools, Wiley Food Pantry and Emmanuel Cancer 
Foundation. The Education Committee and the Spe-
cial State Project committee are working together 
to coordinate our collections.  Needed items are: 
 

 Composition books (black marble) 
 No. 2 pencils 
 Erasers 
 Glue sticks 
 Washable markers 
 Hard Pocket folders 
 Crayola crayons ( 16 or smaller) 
 Pencil cases 
 Plastic rulers 
 Lunchboxes 
 Safety scissors 
 Boxes of tissues 

 
Please DROP OFF items at Michele Fleming-Waters’ 
home at 302 Westerly Drive, Marlton. Deadline: Sat-
urday, August 6.    
 
Contact: Michele Fleming-Waters 
ewaters13@verizon.net  ~  (609) 707-1257 cell/text 

Education and Libraries:                         

August Book Club 

Aging and reclusive Hollywood 
movie icon Evelyn Hugo is finally 
ready to tell the truth about her 
glamorous and scandalous life. 
But when she chooses unknown 
magazine reporter Monique 
Grant for the job, no one is more 
astounded than Monique herself. 
Why her? Why now? Monique’s 
husband has left her, and her 
professional life is going nowhere. Summoned to 
Evelyn’s luxurious apartment, Monique listens in 
fascination as the actress tells her story. From 
making her way to Los Angeles in the 1950s to her 
decision to leave show business in the ‘80s, and, of 
course, the seven husbands along the way, Evelyn 
unspools a tale of ruthless ambition, unexpected 
friendship, and a great forbidden love. Monique 
begins to feel a very real connection to the legend-
ary star, but as Evelyn’s story near its conclusion, it 
becomes clear that her life intersects with 
Monique’s own in tragic and irreversible ways. 
 

Book Club will meet Tuesday, Aug. 30 at 7:00 p.m. 
at Val Pelerin’s home (16 Gaylord Ave., Marlton). 
 

Contact: June Adair  ~ (856) 264-1808 cell 

jadair446@gmail.com 

https://www.bcls.lib.nj.us/events/2645?fbclid=IwAR0eleDR0ND_72RVA6IqA_EtkGVFzqAXZXtXtfqD8c0LnnTf49c826vv8gE
mailto:ewaters13@verizon.net
mailto:jadair446@gmail.com
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2022 Scholarship Recipients 

We are so proud and excited to announce our 
2022  scholarship winners from Cherokee High 
School. Thanks to our club’s hard work this year 
we were able to award four $750 scholarships. On 
June 15-16 members of the Education Committee 
delivered scholarship checks to these wonderful 
community-involved seniors towards their college 
experience. It was a joy to see their reactions at 
receiving this honor. All were happily surprised! 
(FROM TOP) 
 
1. Emily Sheehan, University of Delaware    
2. Madison Law, Stockton University 
3. Haley Farrow, James Madison University  
4. Rachel Malick, The College of New Jersey   
 

   BookSmiles Success 

Our book collection for BookSmiles this spring was 
awesome! Our committee worked hard collecting 
books from collection sites at the Evesham Library 
and Van Zant School with amazing results! We 
were able to donate over 2,000 books! (see pg. 9) 
 
So many children will benefit having their own 
book to read and helping teachers enrich their 
classrooms!! Thanks so much for all your support. 
 
                  - Education and Libraries Committee 
 

Education and Libraries 

 

Book Club 
On June 28, members met 
and had a lively discussion 
about The Luckiest Girl 
Alive.  Thanks, Irene Hart-
man for hosting! The food 
was delicious and the fel-
lowship even better.  
 
See page 9 for information 
about our upcoming book 
discussion The Seven Hus-
bands of Evelyn Hugo. 
 
 
 

   
 

      Emily 

 

  

Madison 

 

 
 
 
         Haley 
 
 

 
 

Rachel 
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Page 11 PATCHWORK   

Environment                                          

• Please donate gently used shoes at a bin located 
at DSW, Marlton.  This program helps women in 
developing countries to start small businesses 
through the sale of these shoes.   

 
• Please bring in used, cleaned mascara wands for 

the Wildlife Refuge for injured animals in NC.  
 
• In the May 4, 2022 edition of the Courier Post, 

Bank of America announced that beginning in 
the year 2023, it will be the first U.S.- based 
bank that will transition their credit and debit 
plastic cards, which weigh only 0.18oz., to at 
least 80% recycled plastic.  This will reduce sin-
gle-use plastic by more than 235 tons per year.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Contact: Charlotte Muoio 
FM1CPA@yahoo.com ~  856-983-1132  
 
Contact: Roberta Calabria 
rmcalab3@gmail.com  ~ 856-430-0658 cell 
 
 
 

Domestic Violence Awareness    

Our Marlton Woman’s Club is excited and honored 
to be receiving the Catholic Charities Trenton Dio-
cese Burlington County “Light of Hope Award” in 
recognition for our long association and support of 
Providence House Domestic Violence Services. This 
prestigious award will be presented to our club at 
the 33rd Annual Guardian Angel Dinner Dance and 
Silent Auction at the Hyatt Regency Princeton on 
September 24, 2022.  The MWC will be highlighted 
and recognized at this black-tie gala.  Special thanks 
to June Adair and Jane Fischer for participating in 
media prep for this event, and Donna Gatti as Club 
representative.  Super 50/50 $10 raffles tickets are 
available at meetings or by contacting Donna.  

Providence House and Covenant House will be the 
recipients of the October Bingo donation drive.  Bin-
go guests are asked to bring an item or two from the 
wish list printed on the back of the Bingo ticket, in 
exchange for extra bingo cards. The charities are 
continually amazed at the amount of generously do-
nated items — all  greatly needed and appreciated!  

 
An organizational meeting for the MWC Domestic 
Violence committee will take place this summer.    

 

Contact: Donna Gatti  ~  609-828-6505 cell 

zeets1@comcast.net    

Social 

Mexican Food Factory 
UPCOMING: Let’s celebrate the “Reopening” of 
the Mexican Food Factory on Tuesday, August 
2nd for dinner at 6:00 p.m. Please RSVP to Sue 
Price at smprice0509@comcast.net by Friday, July 
29th if interested. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
Game Night 
The games were a-hopping! Thanks to Genni 
Fardella for hosting a super fun Game Night on 
Friday, July 15. Members brought their favorite 
games, learned new ones, enjoyed drinks and ap-
petizers, and just time to chat. Members also 
made a short one-minute video for our Catholic 
Charities “Light of Hope Award” that evening (see 
this page), so all came in their pink Club shirts.  

mailto:FM1CPA@yahoo.com
https://hangouts.google.com/?action=chat&pn=%2B18565776936&hl=en&authuser=0
mailto:rmcalab3@gmail.com
mailto:zeets1@comcast.net
mailto:smprice0509@comcast.net
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President Linda Magee 

1st Vice President Andrea Hearing 

2nd Vice President Arleen Prusienski 

Corresponding Secr. Donna Gatti 

Recording Secretary   Debbie Price 

Treasurer Barbara Greco 

Federation Secretary  Lisa Levin 

 

August Board Meeting  (3rd Monday) 
Monday, August 15 

6:30 pm  ~  Marco’s Restaurant 
 
 

 

2021-22 Committee Chairwomen  
 

Advocates for Children......... Jane Fischer 

Arts & Culture ...................... Mindi Carleton 

Arts Performing .................... Valerie Pelerin 

Civic Engagement ................. Amy Ettelson & 

   & Outreach                              Kathleen Somers                          

Communications .................. Jan Martin 

Contact ................................. Sue Gaskill 

Domestic Violence  .............. Donna Gatti 

    Awareness  

Education & Libraries ........... June Adair 

Environment ........................ Roberta Calabria & 

                                                       Charlotte Muoio 

Fundraising ........................... Sandy Meltz 

Health & Wellness ................ Sue Gaskill 

Hospitality ............................ Terry Zito 

Legislation/Resolutions ........ Pat Fusco 

Membership ......................... Andrea Hearing 

Special State Project ............ Michele Fleming-               

(see page 3)                                 Waters 

Photography ........................ Barbara Greco 

Programs .............................. Lisa Levin 

Social .................................... Sue Price  

Sunshine ............................... Sue Price 

Women’s History ................. Sandy Ellis 

 

 

   

Who We Are 
 

GFWC Marlton Woman’s 

Club is a proud member of 

the General Federation of 

Women’s Clubs (GFWC) 

and the New Jersey State 

Federation of Women’s 

Clubs (NJSFWC). 

 

   
 

Our Mission 

 
The mission of the Marlton 

Woman’s Club is to en-

hance the quality of life 

within our respective com-

munities and state by trans-

forming public interests and 

concerns into meaningful 

projects and programs; to 

afford our members oppor-

tunities for the develop-

ment of individual skills, 

talents and abilities; and to 

serve as a volunteer re-

source in New Jersey com-

munities. 

Purpose 

 
The purpose of this club, 

which is non-political and non-

sectarian, shall be to advance 

the welfare of the Community 

and to promote the progress 

and work of the General Fed-

eration of Women's Clubs 

through the education, civic 

and charitable interests of its 

members.   

 

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, August 2 

Celebrate the re-opening of  

the Mexican Food Factory 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

August General Meeting 
TUESDAY, Aug. 23  

 

September General Meeting 
Monday, SEPT. 19 

(due to Rosh Hashanah holiday) 

 

Meetings at 7:00 p.m.  

at Gibson House (see pg. 8) 

Day Brightener 

Don't bother walking a 

mile in my shoes. That 

would be boring. Spend 30 

seconds in my head. That'll 

freak you right out.  

http://www.gfwc.org
http://www.gfwc.org
http://www.njsfwc.org

